

# פתרון הבחינה



**קיץ תשע"ח, 2018, שאלון: 16481 גרסא א** מוגש ע"י צוות המורים של "יואל גבע"

### <u>הערות</u>:

- .1. התשובות המוצגות כאן הן בגדר הצעה לפתרון השאלון.
- 2. תיתכנה תשובות נוספות, שאינן מוזכרות כאן, לחלק מהשאלות.



למידע על **פסיכומטרי** ביואל גבע ←



מדינת ישראל משרד החינוך

סוג הבחינה: בגרות מועד הבחינה: קיץ תשע״ח, 2018 מספר השאלון: 016481

## אנגלית

שאלון ה' (MODULE E) גרסה א'

הוראות לנבחן

ב. <u>מבנה השאלון ומפתח ההערכה</u>: בשאלון זה שני פרקים.

פרק ראשון – הבנת הנקרא – 70 נקודות פרק שני – הבנת הנשמע – 30 נקודות סה״כ – 100 נקודות

ג. <u>חומר עזר מותר בשימוש</u>: אחד המילונים או אחת המילוניות מן הרשימה שבאתר הפיקוח על הוראת האנגלית ובאתר של אגף הבחינות במשרד החינוך.

> נבחן ״עולה חדש״ רשאי להשתמש <u>גם</u> במילון דו־לשוני: אנגלי-שפת אמו / שפת אמו-אנגלי. השימוש במילון אחר טעון אישור של הפיקוח על הוראת האנגלית.

- ד. <u>הוראות מיוחדות</u>:
- (1) עליך לכתוב את <u>כל</u> תשובותיך בגוף השאלון (במקומות המיועדים לכך).
  - (2) כתוב את כל תשובותיך ב<u>אנגלית</u> וב<u>עט בלבד</u>.
    - (3) בתום הבחינה החזר את השאלון למשגיח.

<u>הערה</u>: גם נבחני משנה ונבחנים אקסטרניים <u>חייבים</u> להיבחן בפרק הבנת הנשמע.

#### ההנחיות בשאלון זה מנוסחות בלשון זכר ומכוונות לנבחנות ולנבחנים כאחד.

#### בהצלחה!



א. <u>משך הבחינה</u>: שעה ורבע



#### <u>אנגלית, קיץ תשע״ח, מס׳ 164810, גרסה א׳</u>

# PART I: ACCESS TO INFORMATION FROM WRITTEN TEXTS (70 points)

Read the article below and then answer questions 1-8.

#### THE LATEST NEWS FOR CHOCOLATE LOVERS

I Chocolate manufacturers have always been creative. Over the years, they have given us products in dozens of shapes and sizes, and a huge variety of flavors — including some strange ones like pepper, tea, and pizza. Manufacturers also closely follow changes in consumer preferences, and do their best to give people what they want. Several companies, for example, have recently reduced the amount of success in their products.

5 amount of sugar in their products.

II But one thing has long remained the same: the color. "Chocolate gets its familiar brown color from cacao powder, an ingredient that comes from cacao beans," explains food writer Andrea Morgan. "The more cacao powder it contains, the darker the brown. White chocolate — and its new 'blond' version — are also made from cacao beans, but there is no cacao powder in them. So chocolate really comes in only two basic colors: brown and white."

**III** That, however, is about to change. Callebaut, a leading chocolate company, recently announced that it has succeeded in creating pink chocolate. Other manufacturers were not impressed. Callebaut, they said, has not done anything innovative — it has simply added food coloring to regular chocolate. But the company insists that the color does not come from food coloring. "The secret," said a representative, "is the use of a special type of cacao bean and a unique manufacturing process."

15

10

**IV** Pink chocolate is expected to arrive in the shops soon, and Callebaut believes it will be an enormous success. "The time is right because colorful foods are becoming increasingly popular," said the company representative. "You can see them everywhere these days. For example, many supermarkets are selling blue potatoes and purple carrots, and some bakeries are offering bread in rainbow colors."

20

V Callebaut reported that pink chocolate got excellent responses wherever it was tested. One of those places was China, where consumption of chocolate has always been very low. Ms Morgan believes the attractive new color is what made the difference. "The success of pink chocolate in China could have a big impact by opening up this country to other kinds of chocolate as well," she says. After spending ten years and huge sums of money on developing its new product, Callebaut undoubtedly hopes she is right.

25

למידע על **פסיבומטרי** ביואל גבע 🗪

#### הזדמנות לעתודה יש פעם בחיים. אל תתפשר עליה.





(8 points)

(8 points)

#### <u>אנגלית, קיץ תשע״ח, מס׳ 016481, גרסה א׳</u>

#### **<u>QUESTIONS</u>** (70 points)

Answer questions **1-8** in English, according to the article. In questions **1**, **3** and **5**, circle the number of the correct answer. In the other questions, follow the instructions.

- 1. Why does the writer mention the flavors of chocolate? (paragraph I)
  - (i) To explain why people like chocolate.
  - (ii) To show how creative chocolate manufacturers can be.
  - (iii) To show that some flavors are more popular than others.
  - (iv) To explain how chocolate manufacturers get their ideas.
- 2. What can we understand from <u>lines 3-5</u>? COMPLETE THE SENTENCE.

Many consumers prefer chocolate that contains less sugar.

תשובות נוספות- ראה נספח (8 points)

#### **3.** What does Ms Morgan explain in paragraph II?

- (i) How the color of chocolate affects the taste.
- (ii) What determines the color of chocolate.
- (iii) Why there are two types of white chocolate.
- (iv) Why brown chocolate is the most popular.
- 4. According to Ms Morgan, what do brown chocolate and white chocolate have in common?

(paragraph II)

COMPLETE THE SENTENCE.

Both of them are made of cacao beans. (8 points)

5. What did other manufacturers claim about Callebaut's new chocolate? (paragraph III)

- (i) It looks just like regular chocolate.
- (ii) Its ingredients are unfamiliar.

למידע על **פסיבומטרי** ביואל גבע →

- (iii) Its color is strange.
- (iv)

There is nothing special about it.

(8 points)

**הזדמנות לעתודה** יש פעם בחיים. אל תתפשר עליה.





#### <u>אנגלית, קיץ תשע״ח, מס׳ 016481, גרסה א׳</u>

- 6. What does the Callebaut representative explain? (paragraph III)
  COMPLETE THE SENTENCE.
  He explains how the company managed to <u>create pink chocolate (without adding food coloring)</u>. (8 points)
- Why is Callebaut optimistic about the future of pink chocolate? (paragraph IV)
  COMPLETE THE ANSWER.
  Because people today like/prefer buy colorful foods.

(8 points)

8. What can we understand from paragraph V?

PUT A  $\sqrt{}$  BY THE <u>TWO</u> CORRECT ANSWERS.

- ..... i) Chocolate companies have been developing new products.
- ..... ii) The best response to pink chocolate was in China.
- $\frac{\sqrt{1}}{\sqrt{1}}$  iii) Chocolate sales in China might increase.
- ..... iv) Chinese companies are starting to produce chocolate.
- ...... v) Consumption of chocolate has increased everywhere.
- $\dots^{\mathcal{N}}$  vi) It was hard to develop pink chocolate.

(2x7=14 points)







למידע על **פסיבומטרי** 🗲 ביואל גבע

הזדמנות לעתודה יש פעם בחיים.



אל תתפשר עניה

Note: The exam continues on page 8.

<u>אנגלית, קיץ תשע״ח, מס׳ 016481, גרסה א׳</u>

GEVA.CO.IL | 1-800-20-40-60





#### <u>אנגלית, קיץ תשע״ח, מס׳ 016481, גרסה א׳</u>

#### PART II: ACCESS TO INFORMATION FROM SPOKEN TEXTS (30 points)

Answer questions 9-14 according to the broadcast. In questions 9, 11, 13 and 14, circle the number of the correct answer. In the other questions, follow the instructions.

(5 points for each correct answer.)

#### FUNNY FRED, CIRCUS CLOWN

- 9. What do we learn from Fred at the beginning of the interview?
  - Why the circus is only in town for five days. (i)
  - (ii) How the circus chooses where to perform.
  - (iii) Why being a circus performer is hard work.
  - How the morning show is different from the evening show. (iv)
- 10. Give ONE thing circus clowns do during the winter break.

ANSWER: They invent new jokes.

תשובות נוספות- ראה נספח

- **11.** According to Fred, what might happen during a performance?
  - (i) Clowns might laugh at their own tricks.
  - (ii) Clowns might ask children what they want to see.
  - (iii) People might ask clowns to repeat a trick.
  - (iv) Clowns might do something they haven't practiced.
- **12.** According to Fred, why is traveling with the circus a wonderful experience? Give ONE answer. COMPLETE THE ANSWER.

Because the performers become very close.

תשובות נוספות- ראה נספח

אל תתפשר עליה.



למידע על **פסיבומטרי** 🗲 ביואל גבע





#### <u>אנגלית, קיץ תשע״ח, מס׳ 016481, גרסה א׳</u>

- 13. What does Fred explain about professional circus clowns?
  - (i) What subjects they learn at Clown College.
  - (ii) How they begin their career.
  - (iii) Why they want to perform on their own.
  - (iv) What they think of their profession.

14. What does Fred say about his future?

- (i) The circus might ask him to leave.
- (ii) He might try to join another circus.
- (iii) He will continue working as a clown.
- (iv) He will try to work only with children.

## בהצלחה!

זכות היוצרים שמורה למדינת ישראל



#### הזדמנות כעתודה יש פעם בחיים. אל תתפשר עליה





## <u>נספח</u>

שאלון ה'

## (MODULE E)

תשובות אפשריות נוספות

:2 שאלה 2 - has less sugar in it. - has reduced amount of sugar. - They develop new tricks. :10 שאלה 12

- Perform in / visit many places.



**הזדמנות לעתודה** יש פעם בחיים. אל תתפשר עליה.

